
June 11, 2018 Board Minutes
The Wilde Bunch Board Meeting
Albuquerque Square Dance Center, Hawkins Road, Albuquerque, NM

Call to order:  6:02 by President John Arnold

In attendance:

John Arnold – President
Janice Taylor – Secretary
Sam Kohler – Treasurer  
Penelope Becker – Class Director
Steven Luchini – Outreach Coordinator
Jeff Willet – Member-at-Large
Jean Maher – Past President
Bill Taylor – guest 
Rick Weber – guest 

Review May 2018 minutes
– Add motion to April treasurer's report.
– May minutes motion to accept by Jean and 2nd by Penelope. Motion carried

Review June 2018 treasurer's report
– May treasurer's report motion to accept by Penelope and 2nd by Janice. Motion carried.

Address from club member Rick Weber
– Sees a problem with not offering Plus lessons.

– Sending dancers to other clubs to learn Plus.
– We now have 2 Mainstream lessons per year on Monday nights
– Having Plus lessons will help keep dancers in our club
– Possible solutions

– 1 Plus class per year in early fall after Mainstream lessons
– Offer Plus lessons on Monday night. Start at 6:30.
– Would need to pay the callers for their time

– Will need to talk with callers
– Tabled  

Confirm appointment of IAGSDC convention delegate
– Wally has agreed to be the convention delegate. 
– Motion to accept by Penelope and 2nd by Steven. Motion carried.

Scholarships for WB 35th Anniversary Weekend
– Award scholarships to 3 Wilde Bunch members for the 35th Anniversary dance. Motion to 

accept by Jeff and 2nd by Sam. Motion carried.

Crossover update
– Crossover is June 18 with a potluck starting at 6:30. 
– Rick is in charge of the crossover
– 11 new students and 4 couples learning the opposite gender.



– The board will attend and be introduced to the new dancers.
– Kris will hand out the diplomas and Penelope will hand out the dangles.

Other discussion:
-  The community dance is Friday, June 22 from 7:00 – 9:30 at the ASDC. This is a free dance 
    and open to the public. Scott will be calling.

LGBTQ Pride Parade:
– Per Jean:

– 8 dancers
– 11 marching
– Richard drove the truck

– Next year will need to have a chairperson.
– Should have 10 people signed up before entering into the parade.
– Will need to be done before February so we can take advantage of the discount.
– Should get 2 banners made. John will check on this. 

New business:
– Jeff will look into having a picnic. Not necessarily for dancing, but having hamburgers, 

hotdogs, etc.
– Invite family and friends.
– Jeff has a Club House at Piru & Juan Tabo in SE Albuquerque that we can use.
– Jeff will also look into attending an Isotopes baseball game.   

-
Schedule next board meeting, July 23, 2018 at the ASDC, 6:00

Motion to adjourn by Sam, 2nd by Steven, Meeting adjourned at 6:53

Respectfully submitted by Janice Taylor, Secretary




